


 

South East Districts Financial Services Ltd – Chairman’s Report 
 

Dear Shareholders, 
 
Three years ago, we started the process of securing a Community Bank® branch to strengthen and 
support the community of Sorell and surrounding Districts.   The process of seeking financial 
pledges, a feasibility study and capital raising, took the Steering Committee way outside of our 
normal comfort zones and experiences.  However, it did highlight the amazing depth of 
commitment by so many, from all walks of life within our community.   The experience and 
friendships gained during this time encouraged us to visualize the enormous potential that is 
possible from Bendigo Bank’s Community Bank® Department. 
 
On the 10 November, 2011, our goal was achieved with the opening of our Sorell & District 
Community Bank® Branch.   This day demonstrated just what can be achieved when you harness 
the combined strengths of many wonderful people within our district. 
 
When we started this journey back in August 2009, the Community Bank® network around 
Australia had already returned $50 million to support and strengthen their respective communities.  
That figure has now grown rapidly to over $80 million. 
 
Supporting us in our quest has been our dedicated staff including: Andrew, Louise, Amy, Natalie, 
Sandra and Cathy.   They have brought a combination of banking experience and enthusiasm to our 
community venture, not just within the branch, but also at numerous community events and 
functions.  Appreciation of the input and support from our staff, as well as the efforts of officials 
from Bendigo Bank State and National Offices cannot be overstated.  Sincere thanks to you all.   
Special thanks must also go to our Bendigo Bank mentor throughout the entire process, Manager 
Community Strengthening, (Vic/Tas), Mr Tracy Wilson.  His enthusiasm and encouragement 
nurtured and supported us throughout the entire project. 
 
At the branch opening, we were very pleased to be able to distribute four community grants to the; 
Sorell Girl Guides, Midway Point Volunteer Fire Brigade, Sorell Storm Cheer Leaders and 
Levendale Primary School.  These were the first of ongoing financial community support grants to 
be distributed from the success of our branch. 
 
During the first seven months of operations, we remained on target to achieve our forecast growth.  
This has been despite ongoing uncertainties within the global financial system and an extremely flat 
economy within Tasmania.  The staff, Board and shareholders should feel justifiably proud to have 
maintained the focus during this difficult economic period. 
 
We have experienced increasing support for our Community Bank® branch from all sections of 
our district.  This support is expected to accelerate as the community increasingly recognizes that 
our Community Bank® is well placed to provide effective solutions to their banking and finance 
needs.  This in turn, will enable us to continue to contribute financially to local sports, other 
organisations and to community projects.  
 



We are encouraged by the steady increases being recorded in Branch Deposits and Lending levels 
and also in the daily activity levels at our ATM and branch counter. 
 
I would like to thank everyone who has continued to support this significant project since its 
inception and to the growing number of customers who are identifying the unquestionable ability of 
the Community Bank® network to make a significantly positive contribution to our district.  I look 
forward to continuing to build on our success in the coming year. 
 

 
Kerry Vincent 

Chairman 
 
 



 
 

South East Districts Financial Services Ltd – Branch Manager’s 

Report 
 
 
Dear Shareholders, 
 
It’s not every day that you have the exciting experience of managing a new ultra modern branch in a new 
shopping complex, staffed with exuberant new staff to develop a new banking concept in a vibrant town like 
Sorell. 
 
Working with such a passionate local board to develop our Community Bank® branch for the benefits of 
the Sorell community is proving to be a highly rewarding experience.  Our staff has been involved with 
extensive training programmes provided by Bendigo Bank as well as participating in numerous community 
events to promote our presence.  I cannot thank them enough for their attention to customer and community 
service. 
 
Although we are presently experiencing difficult economic circumstances I am very positive about achieving 
forecast growth and targets as we move forward during the next 12 months. 
 
It is encouraging to see how many of our shareholders and customers are reflecting on the benefits of having 
a Community Bank® branch and are acting as advocates to promote our branch and talking about what we 
can achieve in the district. 
 
I look forward to continuing to develop our branch here in Sorell and thank everyone involved for the 
opportunity. 
 

 
 

Louise Blake 

Acting Branch Manager 
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